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It gives me great pleasure to write this foreword as I’d like to say a really big thank 

you to everyone that has taken part in research, or helped us in any way, during 

what has been a very difficult few months for everyone. I’m particularly proud of the 

way we have been able to adapt the ways we are working to continue to be able to 

offer our community the opportunity to benefit from taking part in research. 

Throughout this pandemic we have managed to keep most of our research studies 

going, as well as also being involved in many COVID-19 studies, national and international, and 

working closely with our neighbouring Trusts on the COVID-19 vaccine trials and antibody study.   

We appreciate the pressures people are under, but please do continue to help us give everyone the 

chance to take part in research, whether you’re staff working in the Trust, other organisations 

working with us or someone using our services.     

Thank you 

   17 & 18 November 2020 
 
We are pleased to announce that we will be holding our 
fourth annual research conference as a virtual conference 
over two half days on Tues 17 Nov (pm) and Wed 18 Nov 
(am).  The conference will include COVID-19 research.  
 
To register and see the full programme click on this link.  
https://developing-a-city-of-research-iv.eventbrite.com  
 
Registering also gives you access to a recording of the 
conference afterwards, so if not available on the day you 
can play at your convenience.  

 
This is free and open to anyone 

(Virtual) Research Conference 2020 

Help in the fight against Coronavirus 

Help find a coronavirus vaccine 

Sign up to be contacted about coronavirus research  

COVID-19 Vaccine - Would you like to help find a COVID-19 

vaccine faster. https://bepartofresearch.nihr.ac.uk/vaccine-studies/. 

You’re not signing up to take part in a specific study when you use 

this service, simply letting researchers know you're happy for them 

to contact you. 

https://developing-a-city-of-research-iv.eventbrite.com
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SCENE  
Trial of a structured intervention for expanding social networks in Psychosis  

 
We’ve re-opened SCENE and adapted for COVID-19 restrictions. This is a trial of a Social Contacts 
Coaching programme to help people living with psychosis. Research studies of this kind in other 
countries have been successful in creating positive changes, including improved quality of life. 
People taking part will receive either a) 6 monthly support sessions with a Social Contacts Coach 
(trained clinicians in Humber), or b) activity booklet. The intervention encourages independent social 
activity in the community, using Solution Focused Therapy and Motivational 
Interviewing. 

Further information can be found at: https://scene.elft.nhs.uk/  
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Measuring the Social Care outcomes of people with dementia  
and their carers 

 
This study is exploring how well social care services support people living with dementia and the 
people that support them, plus provide a better understanding of the experiences of carers living with 
people with dementia. There are two ‘on-line ‘questionnaires being tested for family and friends, to 
see whether they are easy to complete and measure what they are intended to measure.  
 
The first questionnaire asks about the quality of life that are important to family 
and friends of the person with dementia. The second questionnaire focuses on 
aspects that are important to the person with dementia.  

Looking for people to take part  

Siren—Sars—COV2 (NHS staff who deliver care to patients)  
 
This study aims to find out whether healthcare workers who have evidence of 
prior COVID-19 compared to those who do not have evidence of infection, are 

protected from future infection. Those who volunteer to take part 
will be followed up for at least a year to study their immune 
response to COVID-19, with a nose and throat swab (and blood 
test) every other week. This study will look at whether antibodies 
protects people from future infections.  
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The Pathfinder Trial 
Problem Adaptation Therapy for people with mild to moderate dementia and depression 

 
Depression is very common in people with Alzheimer’s disease and other 
dementias, causing distress and reducing the quality of life for them, and 
also for their caregivers.  
 
This study is investigating whether people diagnosed with Alzheimer's or 
Mixed Dementia, who are also experiencing ‘low mood’, can overcome their 
depression and increase independence, through supported therapy 
sessions over approximately 12 weeks. During each session the person with 
dementia and their caregiver will discuss and work towards personal set 
goals. Currently the sessions are being provided 
via a video call or over the telephone, so they can 
continue safely during the pandemic.  

https://scene.elft.nhs.uk/


 
BASIL-C19  

Behavioural Activation for Social Isolation  
 
 

The BASIL C-19 study is due to start in Nov and is evaluating a treatment intervention 
(behavioural activation) which hopes to prevent or reduce depression and loneliness in older 
adults with multiple health conditions during the pandemic. The intervention being tested aims to 
help people to reconnect with the activities which are important to them. Potential participants 
for this study will be identified through a small number of our 
general practices.  
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Coming Soon  
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Who is the Programme aimed at:  

This programme is open to non-medical clinical or social care staff who work in the 
Yorkshire and Humber region (including AHPs, Nurses, Social Care Staff, Public Health, and 
Pharmacists.) 
 

What is the aim of this Programme:  

The aim of this programme is to ignite your passion and interest in research and give you the 

motivation, skills and knowledge (about research) so that together we can help you to create a 

pathway to a future career in research. 

Back filling your role:  

To ensure that you have protected learning time the NIHR will fund 10 days of your role. They 

will also share a contract with your organisation to detail this agreement. 

Closing date for applications is18th November 2020 

CƻǊ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ 

https://intranet.humber.nhs.uk/Downloads/Research%20and%20Development/20201001%

20First%20Steps%20in%20Research%20Course%20Digi%20Leaflet%20draft%20v3.pdf  

Are you a member of staff & want to learn more about research? 

https://intranet.humber.nhs.uk/Downloads/Research%20and%20Development/20201001%20First%20Steps%20in%20Research%20Course%20Digi%20Leaflet%20draft%20v3.pdf
https://intranet.humber.nhs.uk/Downloads/Research%20and%20Development/20201001%20First%20Steps%20in%20Research%20Course%20Digi%20Leaflet%20draft%20v3.pdf


Recent publications involving our Trust 

 
Marshall, C., Jomeen, J., Huang, C. and Martin, C. (2020). The 

Relationship between Maternal Personality Disorder and Early Birth 

Outcome: A systemic Review and Meta-Analysis. International 

Journey of Environmental Research and Public Health. 17(16) 

5778 . https://www.mdpi.com/1660-4601/17/16/5778 

Conway, L., Wolverson, E., & Clarke, C. (2020). Shared Experiences of Resilience Amongst 
Couples Where One Partner Is Living With Dementia—A Grounded Theory Study. Frontiers in 
Medicine, 7, 219. 

 

Rathod S, Pallikadavath S, Young A, Graves L, Rahman M M, Brooks A, Soomro M, Rathod  P, 

Phiri P (2020). Psychological impact of COVID-19 pandemic: Protocol and results of first three 

weeks from an international cross-section survey - focus on health professionals, Journal of 

Affective Disorders Reports.1 https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jadr.2020.100005  
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Farewell to Jade  

Socially Distanced ‘Memory Walk’  
Despite all the new rules and regulations, some of the 
Research Team were determined to complete the 
Alzheimer’s ‘Memory Walk’, as they have done for the past 
few years. This year they just had to be a bit more socially 
distanced! Here’s some of  the views they saw along the 
way.  They also raised £50 for a really good cause. 

 

In November we’re sadly saying farewell to Jade Groves, one of our research 

assistants, who is moving onto pastures new. Jade has been a fantastic 

member of our team over the past year, working on a variety of mental health 

studies and most recently on the COVID-19 vaccination trial. We’ll really miss 

Jade and would like to say a big thank you and wish her all the best as she 

moves to a new psychology post in another Trust.  

https://www.mdpi.com/1660-4601/17/16/5778
https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jadr.2020.100005

